
 

 

 

NEW MEXICO JUNIOR COLLEGE 

 

BOARD MEETING 

 

Thursday, March 28, 2013 

Zia Room - Library 

4:00 p.m. 

 

AGENDA 

 

 

A. Welcome Guy Kesner 

 

B. Adoption of Agenda Guy Kesner 

 

C. Approval of Minutes of February 22, 2013 Guy Kesner 

 

D. President’s Report Steve McCleery 

 

E. New Business 

1. Oath of Office Steve McCleery 

2. Re-organization of Board Steve McCleery 

3. Monthly Expenditures Report Dan Hardin 

 4. Monthly Revenue Report Dan Hardin 

 5.   Oil and Gas Revenue Report Dan Hardin 

 6. Schedule of Investments Dan Hardin 

 7. Consideration of Engineering Cost (Bridgers & Paxton) Dan Hardin  

 8. Consideration of Tuition and Fees Dan Hardin 

 9. Consideration of Summer Fee Waiver Larry Sanderson 

 10. Consideration of Retirement Resolution Steve McCleery 

  

F. Public Comments Board Chair 

  

G. Announcement of Next Meeting Board Chair 

 

H. Closure of Open Meeting Board Chair 

  

I. Adjournment Board Chair 



NEW MEXICO JUNIOR COLLEGE 

BOARD MEETING 

FEBRUARY 22, 2013 

MINUTES 

 

The New Mexico Junior College Board met on Friday, February 22, 2013, 

beginning at 3:30 p.m. in the Zia Room of Pannell Library. The following 

members were present: Mr. Guy Kesner, Chairman; Ms. Patricia Chappelle, 

Secretary; Mr. Travis Glenn; Mrs. Mary Lou Vinson; Mr. Ron Black; Mr. Zeak 

Williams; and Mr. Hector Baeza. 

Mr. Kesner called the meeting to order and welcomed visitors and guests present: 

Beth Hahn, News-Sun. 

Upon a motion by Mrs. Vinson, seconded by Mr. Glenn, the agenda was 

unanimously adopted, as presented. 

Upon a motion by Ms. Chappelle, seconded by Mr. Black, the Board unanimously 

approved the minutes of January 24, 2013. 

Under President’s Report, Dr. McCleery informed the Board they would tour 

Computer Services at the March meeting. Erin Anderson presented updates for the 

museum. Dr. McCleery reported the theater production “Little Shop of Horrors” 

began Thursday evening and would continue through the weekend. 

 

Under New Business, Larry Sanderson and Dennis Atherton presented a 

Transitional Studies update for information only. 

Dan Hardin presented the January financial reports and with a motion by Mr. 

Williams, seconded by Ms. Chappelle, the Board unanimously approved the 

expenditures for January, 2013. Upon a motion by Mrs. Vinson, seconded by Mr. 

Glenn, the Board unanimously approved the Fiscal Watch Reports. 

Jeff McCool presented a request to reduce the usage fee for the computer lab, room 

119 in the Training & Outreach Facility from $15 to $7.50 per laptop. Upon a 



motion by Mr. Glenn, seconded by Mr. Black, the Board unanimously approved 

the request. 

Dale Gannaway recommended Dr. David Schmidly be appointed to the New 

Horizons Resources Board of Directors. Upon a motion by Mr. Black, seconded by 

Mr. Baeza, the Board unanimously approved the recommendation. 

Dennis Atherton recommended Ms. Alma Casarez for the Adult Basic Education 

Assistant. Ms. Casarez is related to Erika Casarez, Recruiter for Automotive 

Technology. Upon a motion by Mr. Baeza, seconded by Mrs. Vinson, the Board 

unanimously approved the employment of Ms. Gallegos. 

Mr. Kesner called for comments from the public. There being none, the next 

regular board meeting was scheduled for Thursday, March 21, 2013, beginning at 

4:00 p.m. 

Ms. Chappelle moved the board go into closed session for the discussion of limited 

personnel matters under the provisions of section 10-15-1-H (2) of New Mexico 

Statutes Annotated 1978. Mrs. Vinson seconded the motion. The roll call vote was 

as follows:  Ms. Chappelle – yes; Mrs. Vinson – yes; Mr. Black – yes; Mr. Baeza – 

yes; Mr. Glenn – yes; Mr. Williams – yes; and Mr. Kesner – yes. 

Upon re-convening in open meeting, Mr. Kesner stated that the matters discussed 

in the closed meeting were limited only to those specified in the motion for 

closure. 

Upon a motion by Mrs. Vinson, seconded by Mr. Black, the board meeting 

adjourned at 5:35 p.m. 

















 
 

NEW MEXICO JUNIOR COLLEGE 
Vice President for Finance 

5317 Lovington Highway 

Hobbs, NM 88240 

Phone: (575)492-2770 

Fax:     (575)492-2768 

 

 

To:     New Mexico Junior College Board Members 

From: Dan Hardin  

RE: Tuition and General Usage Fee Increase 

Date: March 22, 2013 

  

 

Board Members,  

Registration for Summer and Fall 2013 semesters begin April 8
th
. With that in mind, The Administration is 

requesting your approval to increase the tuition rate by $2.00 and the general usage fee by $1.00.  This 

increase will begin with the Summer 2013 semester.  The current tuition and general usage fee for New 

Mexico Junior College is as follows: 

 

In-district tuition   $33.00  increase to  $35.00 

Out-of-district tuition   $52.00  increase to  $54.00 

Out-of-state tuition   $60.00     increase to  $62.00 

General Usage Fee   $16.00  increase to  $17.00 

 

Students are charged tuition on the first 12 hours of each semester, the tuition is waived on the hours taken 

over the first 12 hours.  The tuition is waived on the students that are 55 years or older. The general usage 

fee is charged on every hour that students take including the seniors 55 years and older. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Dan Hardin 



 

 

 

 

 

Tuition Fee Housing & Meal Plan Schedule 

 

FY 14  

 

 

Tuition: 
     Per credit hour  12 or more credit hours 

  In-district Tuition $35.00   $420.00  

  Out-of district   $54.00   $648.00 

  Out-of-state  $62.00   $744.00 

 

Required fee: 
  General Usage Fee    $17.00 per credit hour 

 

  (replaced IT, Building, Activity, IRC, Parking, and Matriculation Fees) 

 

Senior Citizen (55 & older) Tuition Waiver 

  tuition waived,  General Usage and Course fees are charged 

 

 

Housing: 
  Runnels Hall & Burke Hall   

    Single Rate (per semester)  $1,200.00 

    Double Rate (per semester)  $   825.00 

 

  Student Apartments (per semester)   $1,700.00 

 

Meal Plans: 

  19 meals per week (per semester)   $1,250.00 

  15 meals per week (per semester)   $1,200.00 

    7 meals per week (Student Apartments only) $   650.00 

 

    



 

 

TO:  NMJC Board Members 

  Cc: Dr. Steve McCleery 

 

FROM: Larry Sanderson 

 

DATE:  March 22, 2013 

 

RE:  Request to Waive General Course Fees for Summer 2013 

 

 

 

 

Request:  
We are requesting Board approval allowing the college to waive general course fees for students 

enrolling in transitional studies courses for the summer 2013 sessions. We estimate that 150 – 

175 students will take advantage of this opportunity. If 175 students take advantage of the 

opportunity the uncollected general use fees would amount to $8,400. 

 

Background:   
In 2010 the Board took a similar action by waiving summer tuition and course fees for 

transitional students. That summer, 182 students took advantage of the opportunity. Without the 

incentive, the average number of transitional course enrollments is 30-35 per summer. 

 

Consistent with the call to action by the Governor and the State Higher Education Department, 

NMJC is making special efforts to promote student success through transitional courses, moving 

students through course work as expeditiously as possible and encouraging students to fully 

complete their course of studies. The NMJC Foundation is considering a special request to offer 

tuition scholarships to students who take their transitional studies during the summer 2013 

sessions. By working together, the college and the Foundation can be in a position to offer 

summer 2013 transitional courses at no cost to students. We feel this incentive will encourage 

more students to get started early and better position them for success beginning in the fall 2013 

semester. 
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